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ABSTRACT

Deer populations have declined in Southeast Alaska and Prince William
Sound since 1964. The decline is attributed to a series of rather severe
winters resulting in higher than average deer losses. Populations on Kodiak
Island are increasing and expanding their range.

The wolf population on Ceronation Island has declined to one animal.
The deer population is low. Ground cover of forbs has increased rapidly,
but woody plant species, including the key browse species Vaccinium
ovalifolium are slow in reestablishing. Young V. ovalifolium plants
evidence little annual growth.

Protein content of the forb Cornus canadensis ranged from 9.84 per-—
cent to 13,16 percent. C. canadensis is an important winter food species
for deer.

Past timber cuts for all areas of Southeast Alaska were plotted on
timber type and topographic maps. Recommendations were submitted for leave
areas on imporrant deer winter range,

Snow depth measurements on deer winter habitat showed about twice the
depths in open areas as was found beneath a timber canopy. About 18 inches
of snow appeared to limit deer movements.

An application of two pounds per acre of the herbicide 2-4-D resulted
in complete defoliation of the deer browse species V. ovalifolium. Little
immediate affect was noted on most forbs utilized by deer.

In spite of lower deer populations, hunting was good in most areas of
Southeast Alaska in 1968. The average hunter took 2.0 deer with an effort
of 2.4 days per deer. Seventy-two percent of the actual deer hunters took
at least one deer. The estimated total deer kill was 12,800.





































































